
Box 20057 Ashburton 3213 PIETERMARITZBURG South Africa ~ Telephone 033 326 1136 ~ Fax 086 672 8557 

Len 082 655 9077 ~ Elizabeth 082 529 3656 ~ thembeni@iafrica.com ~ CK 94/022770/23 ~ VAT No 4690238268 

ETHEMBENI 

CULTURAL 

HERITAGE 
 

The SAHRIS Case Officer         29 January 2014 
Amafa aKwazulu-Natali  
195 Jabu Ndlovu Street Pietermaritzburg 3200 

Telephone 033 3946 543 
bernadetp@amafapmb.co.za 
 

 

Attention Bernadet Pawandiwa 

 

Dear Ms Pawandiwa 

 

Proposed Keystone Park Light Industrial, Warehousing and Logistics Precinct, Farm Bartlett, 

Hammarsdale 

 

Exhumation of the grave of Eric Gardiner 

 

Please note that the 30 day public response period as per the advertisements run in the Natal Mercury 

and the Highway Mail has been complied with. Copies of the advertisements have been loaded to the 

case file and ran respectively from 08 and 13 November 2013 for four consecutive weeks. 

 

No response was received from the public notices. 

 

 A testimony from the previous farm owners with regard to the grave has been loaded to the case file. 

 

On behalf of the developers, Keystone Park c.c. we consequently request Amafa’s authorisation to 

facilitate the requested exhumation with due regard to the requirements and stipulations of the 

Cemeteries and crematoria Act No.12 of 1996 (via COGTA and Durban Metro) and the Regulations 

(R.363) of May 2013 of the National Health Act No.61 of 2003. 

 

Archaeological sites 

 

As per the HIA report of the Farm Bartlett undertaken by eThembeni in 2007 two indeterminate Late Iron 

Age / Historical sites were reported. Due to the paucity of visible material, and that the locations of the 

material remains had been subject to decades of severe environmental disturbance, including ploughing, 

road and power line servitudes and sand winning operations, eThembeni ascribed a low significance 

rating to the remains.  

http://www.sahra.org.za/cases/proposed-keystone-park-light-industrial-warehousing-and-logistics-precinct-farm-bartlett


Keystone Park c.c. have applied for destruction permits for these sites as required in terms of the 

Regulations  of the KwaZulu-Natal Heritage Act No.4 of 2008. These permit applications are loaded to the 

case file. 

 

Please could Amafa provide a response to the client with regard to the Phase 1 HIA report for the 

proposed Keystone Park Light Industrial, Warehousing and Logistics Precinct, Hammarsdale, submitted 

via SAHRIS on 13 November 2013.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

Len van Schalkwyk and Elizabeth Wahl 

 

 

 

 

 

 


